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POTENTATE ELECTôS 

JANUARY 2016  MESSAGE  

Stephanie and I ho pe that each of you had  a wonderful  

Holiday S eason  and a Happy N ew Year .  Illustrious Sir Dave 

and his Lady Sloan did such a great job in 2015 ;  we can 

only hope that 2016 will be as fun and exciting a time for 

everyone.   

Stephanie and I look forward to the beginning of the 2016 Shrine year and 

the Mass Installation at Sunnyside Country Club on Saturday , January 16. 

We hope that all of you can come out for this wonderful event and to help 

us start the year off right.  Stephanie is eagerly awaiting the revealing of 

her First Ladyôs project.  It is her desire to fund a needed piece of 

equipment at the Sacramento Hospita l, and she is just waiting for Imperial 

to publish the approved but unfunded donation  list to select the specific 

piece of equipment which she will seek to raise funds for this year.   

As I stated last month, our  major focus for 2016 is membership.  In 

add ition to bringing back regular ceremonials, we  hope to foster a greater 

sense of brotherhood and cooperation between the various Masonic bodies 

in Tehranôs jurisdiction.  In light of this mission, we have a great event to 

show the local blue lodges that th e Shrine is not just out to steal their 

members as is so often claimed.  Our own Treasurer, David Coleman has 

been appointed as the Senior Grand Steward of the Grand Lodge of 

California and there is a reception being held on January 30th at Fresno 

Masonic Lodge in his honor.  Please see the flyer enclosed in this bulletin 

for more details, and come out to support your fellow noble and our local 

lodges.  

There are a number of other events in January  that you will not want to 

miss: just prior to the Mass Inst allation there will be a Protoc ol meeting on 

January 14.  All C lub and Unit  officers as well as any other N obles are 

encouraged to attend.  The first OV of the year will be on Sunday , January 

17 , with the Hillbillies.  We also have the Clown Installation o n Saturday, 

January 23, the Temple Bell es Installation on Monday, January  25,  

Tehranôs Annual Meeting on Tuesday, January  26 , and the Supreme 

Queenôs visit on Friday, January  29.  The next temple function on the 

Calendar is the Super Bowl party on February 7.  Bring your family and 

friends and come out for a great day of football, food and fellowship.  
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